NEWSLETTER September 2021





P.O. Box 746 - South Dennis, MA 02660

Website Edition

www.retiredmensclub.com



NEXT MEETING

September 9th @ 1 p.m.

at the Cape Cinema off of Route 6A in Dennis

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



Fellow members,

I'll begin with a reminder. Starting on the 9th of this month, club meetings will be held in our new home at the Cape Cinema in Dennis (across the parking lot from the Encore Bistro and Bar). Watch for the sign near the Post Office on Route 6A. The Cinema is located between the Cape Playhouse and the Museum

Meetings will take place on the second Thursday of the month as before but will begin one-half hour earlier at one o'clock. The Cinema will open at noon. Because many members have asked for an opportunity to socialize and make new friendships or refresh old ones at our meetings, the Cinema's concession will also open at noon. Beer, wine, and soft drinks will be available.





(President's Message—page 2)





Meetings will be as before. We'll have a 50/50 Raffle to help raise money for the Club's charitable endeavors, updates on the business of the club, i.e., finances, memberships, and so forth. And they will also feature a broad mix of entertainment and guest speakers. Our schedule for the rest of this year is

September – Sound Dunes Combo, playing a wide mix of jazz and popular music from years past. Great music to open our new home and start our new year.

October – investment advice from an established financial advisor on protecting your retirement in these turbulent times as we recover from the impact of COVID on our lives and the economy

November – a casual conversation with First Barnstable District (Yarmouth, Dennis, Brewster) State Representative Tim Whelan about what's up in the Commonwealth and your chance to ask your own questions.

On the topic of COVID, currently the plan for meetings is that masks will be optional for those members who are fully vaccinated and will be required for those who aren't. But as you know, the situation is volatile so watch your email. We'll send an update on Wednesday (the 8th) with the latest.

Congrats to Golf Chairman Paul De-Sisto and his team for a great start to the fall season at the very difficult Crosswinds Golf Course in Plymouth. Be sure to check the winners list and everyone's scores at the website's Sports/Golf tab. (And yes, those really are golf scores, bowling scores are behind the bowling tab!) After a week off for Labor Day, our Tiger-wanna-bees will be back at it when they take on the challenging Quashnet Valley track. There's still room if you're interested. Again, the website has all the details.



While I'm on the subject of golf, here's a little insight into how golfers think.

The room was full of pregnant women with their husbands.

The instructor said, "Ladies, remember that exercise is good for you. Walking is especially beneficial – it strengthens the pelvic muscles and will make delivery that much easier.

Just pace yourself, make plenty of stops and try to stay on a soft surface, like a grass path.

"And gentlemen, remember -- you're in this together. It won't hurt you to go walking with her. In fact, the shared experience will be good for you both."

The room suddenly became very quiet as the men absorbed the information. After a few moments a man at the back of the room slowly raised his hand.

"Yes?" said the instructor.

"I was just wondering if it will be all right if she carries a golf bag?



Moving on. Bowling begins the day after Labor Day. There will only be eight candlepin alleys available this year, translating to eight teams of six bowlers each. League Secretary Jack Puleo is the guy to talk to if you're interested.

Interested in volunteering to help keep our club successful? There will be four openings on the Executive Committee at year's end. If you would like to be considered for one of them let me know or drop a line via the "Talk2Us" link on the website. Volunteers are also always needed to help with the day-to-day operation of the club. Just click on "Sunshine" and select Volunteer to let us know your interest(s).

I'm saddened to report the August passing of fellow club member Joe Dinnan.

Joe was 87 and had been an active club member and regular golfer since 2007.

Read his story at https://www.dignitymemorial.com/obituaries/south-dennis-ma/joseph-dinnan-10324437.

That's it! Stay well. I hope to see you in our new home next week.

Charlie



Membership Report- September, 2021

With the addition of 3 new members and one termination, we now have **318** members in the Retired Men's Club.

New Members: Carl Dinarello and Patrick Hardin of West Yarmouth

Anthony Iani of South Yarmouth

<u>Termination:</u> Joe Dinnan passed away on August 26. Joe was 88 and had been a member since 2007. Joe will be missed by all of us.

Attendance: There will be no attendance taken at the fall meetings in September, October and November. We will begin attendance taking at the January 2022 meeting.

<u>Dues</u>: The Executive Committee has voted to reinstate dues collection for the 2022 season (Jan-Dec). Dues will continue to be \$20.

We would like members to send their check payable to the RMC to:

Retired Men's Club Box 746 S. Dennis, MA 02660

Also, member's checks will be accepted at the October, November and January meetings. (CHECKS ONLY)

Note: <u>Those members who joined the club in 2021 will</u> <u>be credited for the 2022 dues payment</u>.

Ken Lyman, Membership Chairman



RMC Bowling will start on Tuesday, September 7 at noon

- Check-in starting at 11:30. Practice at 11:45.
- ♦ Cost \$14
- Any questions, contact "Commissioner" Jack Puleo jkpuleo99Agmail.com

RMC Bowling League Roster

Team 1	Team 2	Team 3
Cappola	Cloran	Bioty
Fanara	Barba	Proudman
Anastas	Janek	Adams
Newcomer	Mascio	Cronin
Casey	Charette	Pakula
Solomon	Scott	Bell

Team 4	Team 5	Team 6
Pace	Zellers	Lynch
Steiner	Glinski	Puleo
Coughlin	Burrell	Tucciaro
Smith	Merton	Kontaxis
Perrier	Stramow	Froeleiks
Hickey	DeSisto	ldrich

Team 7	Team 8	Subs
Doherty	Greiss	Petell
Roosa	Amelia	Krupp
Williams	Fields	Reardon
Vanderlinden	McMahon	Thurber
Petti	Merchant	Krupa
Donovan	Peters	Berg



Fall Golf

We have just successfully completed our first Fall Golf event on Monday, August 30, at Cross Winds in Plymouth. Fifty-six players enjoyed the good weather, but a little on the humid side on challenging course.

The next event will be on Monday, September 13, after a break due to Labor Day. We will play Quashnet Valley in Mashpee. It also is a challenging golf venue to say the least. After that we will be playing Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds, always a favorite, and then a new venue, Cape Cod Country Club in Falmouth and finally Blue Rock in Yarmouth. Blue Rock is rated nationally as one of the best Par 3's you can play.

There is still plenty of time to sign-up. Just go to the RMC website, then Sports/Golf then click on the Registration form.

Come on and join us.

RMC Golf Committee





P. O. Box 746 South Dennis, MA 02660

Treasurer's Report

August 31, 2021

	Available <u>Funds</u>	Funds for Donations	Total Funds
Checking Account Balance (Beginning):	10,167.78	339.00	10,506.78
DEPOSITS:	60.00	-	60.00
CHECKS/WITHDRAWLS:	(240.88)	-	(240.88)
Net Change:	(180.88)	1-	(180.88)
Ending Balance:	9,926.90	339.00	10,325.90

Restricted

SUMMARY		
Receipts:		
Dues	60.00	
Event ()		60.00
Disbursements:		
Offsite meeting	73.00	
Flag Purchase	167.88	240.88
NET CHANGE:	(180.88)	(180.88)

GOLF Account Balance (Beginning):	2,605.72	
DEPOSITS: Golf Deposits	6,342.00	
Day of Play Funds	2,440.00	
CHECKS/WITHDRAWLS:		
Green Fees	3,120.00	
Prizes	59.40	
Net Change:	5,602.60	
Ending Balance:	8,208.32	

Retiredmensclub.com

RMC members are urged to explore our website. You can get the monthly newsletter, a membership application, a listing of officers & committees, RMC Site Help and submit your suggestions (Talk2Us).



The Retired Men's Club wants to thank Chapman Funerals for their continued support

FUNERALS & CREMATIONS

CHAPMAN



Morris O'Connor Chapel

58 Long Pond Drive S. Yarmouth, MA 02664 508-398-2121

Blute Chapel

678 Main Street Harwich, MA 02645 508-432-6696

www.chapmanfuneral.com

Formerly known as

Morris, O'Connor & Blute

